
SBLT Meeting 

March 11, 2018 

Members in Attendance:  Cole (In place of Riley), Davis, Copeland, Ricks, Jordan, Carruthers, 

Ellison, Toman, Siczek, Citty, Boyd, Williams, Zimmerman 

Meeting began at 2:51 p.m. 

  

Review of the meeting minutes by E. Carruthers. 

I. Survey Results – SBLT 

Mrs. Jordan reviewed survey results and what pertains to SBLT. She reminded SBLT 
members to review minutes with their grade levels to ensure the understanding of the 
minutes and answer questions. 
 
Mrs. Jordan reminded SBLT members to encourage those that they represent to share 
topics and ideas that would benefit our school. Members will check with grade level about 
anything from the survey that may need further discussion. 
 

II. Sharktastic Quarterly Certificates 
Please print quarterly Sharktastic Certificates on colored card stock paper. Paper can be 
located in each hallway’s work room. 

 
III. Light It Up Blue (Autism Awareness) 

We will be celebrating Autism Awareness April 15-19. 
a. Wear blue each day to celebrate the week. 
b. April 15th- Stations in the gym will be scheduled during grade level specials time. 
c. April 18 - Light It Up Lap-Light it up Blue Celebration out at the track during 

specials. Students will begin in the gym and classroom teachers will pick them up at 
the track at the end of specials.  

d. An email was sent by Ms. Ellison with details 
 

IV. School and Grade Level Projections for the 2019-2020 
We are projected to have 609 students at the start of the 2019-2020 school year. Mrs.  
 Jordan should be receiving the teacher allotment numbers soon. 
 

V. Planning of Simkins’ Yard Sale 
The date for our Simkins’ Yard Sale has been changed to Saturday, June 1 due to the Go  
Far Race that is already scheduled for Saturday, May 4.  

              
We will begin advertising on May 2. A flyer will be sent home in Thursday folders. Ms. 
Siczek will design a flyer for families to advertise the Yard Sale and it will include a 
registration portion if families would like to register for a table at the yard sale.  



For our Simkins Table, we will accept new and gently used items. We cannot accept 
upholstered furniture. We will store items in our receiving room. The donation window for 
our table will begin May 3 and end May 24. We will provide a guidelines for what is 
acceptable to donate and we will also include this on our school’s website.  

  
We will have a shift sign-up sheet to help sort items, determine general prices, and to 
make posters. 
 
We will try to sell popcorn and hotdogs. Kona Ice will be contacted to see if they are 
available on June 1.  
 

VI. A-Team Proposal 
Our Autism Team is working with students and teachers at our school with the help of  
our Autism specialist, Mary White. 
 
A proposal to provide “A Path” on the hallway outside of Ms. Satterfield’s room that will 

allow students to take a break, and let some energy out, etc. was shared. There is research 
behind “exercise” in this manner that can help students with autism.  

 
The A-Team will start with this, but for next year, we would like to consider creating 
“Paths” in other parts of the school inside and outside. Possible areas could be patios 
outside of Pre-K and Kindergarten, the courtyard patio beside the 2nd grade hallway and 
Ms. Ellison’s art classroom, and covered walkways near buses and in the front of the 
building.  
 

VII. IGNITE Summer Camp 
Summer Camp/School will begin June 17 and continue through June 12. There will be 2  
Summer Camp/School locations. Bennett College will be the Summer Camp/School  
location for Greensboro and Emory Wood Baptist Church will be the location for High 
Point. Summer Camp/School will be held Monday-Friday and the day will begin at 8 AM  
and end at 6 PM and  
 
Information will be sent home to families of students who qualify for Summer  
Camp/School. The district is basing numbers right now on DIBELS Middle of the Year  
Data, but once End of the Year data is collected, we will know which of our students  
qualify to attend.  
 

VIII. Summer Enrichment Title I Schools Only 
Summer Enrichment will be provided for students in 4th-8th grades who qualify in Title I 
schools.  
 
Enrichment will be held for students who did not pass their Reading and/or Science EOG. 
The state requires that enrichment take place after the last day of school. Enrichment will 
begin June 11-18 from 8:00-2:30. Transportation will be provided. Students will be 



reassessed online in Reading & Science on June 13 & 14. The reassessment scores will 
impact our overall proficiency, but not growth.  
 
Teachers at our school who are interested in taking part in the Summer Enrichment 
program at our school will be paid $750. Please let Mrs. Jordan know if you are interested 
in the Simkins Summer Enrichment program. 
 

IX. Title I Professional Development Conference 
All Title I schools in our district will need 6-8 certified staff members participate in the GCS 
Title I Professional Development Conference being held June 17-19. Stipends will be paid 
to 10-month employees who attend. Members of our SBLT and our ILT are encouraged to 
attend. Please let Mrs. Jordan know if your are interested in participating.  

X. Teachers who worked on the inclement weather days before the district announced that 
days will be automatically taken, can put the time that they worked towards the 3 
workdays over Spring Break.  
 
 

Meeting adjourned at 4:23 pm.  

The next SBLT meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 8 at 2:45 in the Media Center. 


